-----Original Message-----

From: DCB [mailto:TRADER1@highstream.net] 

Sent: Tuesday, March 08, 2005 12:13 PM

To: comments

Subject: Dear Tax Reform Panel, 

Dear Tax Reform Panel, 







          3/7/05
This is an historic opportunity for you to make a real difference for generations of Americans.  The tax system is not just complicated, it is intrusive, unjust, not lawfully administered, and is repugnant to freedom and what America stands for!  Stealing peoples property without a trial, conviction, and then a court order is completely Un-Constitutional and must be stopped immediately.  Those involved in such activity should be brought to justice!  

The "income" tax should be abolished along with the IRS, and replaced with legal excise, duties, and impost taxes, as had existed and served this nation well for the first 150 years (with virtually no debt as well I might add).  What exists today is straight out of the Communist Manifesto (second plank) “A heavy progressive or graduated income tax.”  The average person now pays over 50% of what he makes in total taxes.  This is not freedom.  THIS IS SLAVERY!  "A simpler tax code would reduce the considerable resources devoted to complying with current tax laws, and the freed-up resources could be used for more productive purposes." (Alan Greenspan, Chairman, Federal Reserve).  If that is true, and it is, imagine how it would be with no tax code and using excise, duties, and imposts for collecting tax revenues as it was for 150 years.  

After accomplishing the above task, the next order of business should be to cut the total tax revenues (from excise, duties, and imposts) in half to start and then more as time goes on and cutting spending to coincide with the tax cuts so as not to increase the deficit. 
If these things were done you would see a boom in this country the likes of which has never happened in history.  And the government would actually get a boom in revenue from the economic boom even with the lowered taxes.  This is not opinion, it is fact.  It has happened in the past in this country and would happen in the future, and even more so if taxes were cut in half.  Even if revenues did not increase to the government, it should be done on principle alone and spending cut accordingly.  

Thank you for taking this under advisement. 

Sincerely, 

David C. Burgett
